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April 1, 1997

Professional Services Industries, Inc.

ATTN: Mr. Adam C. Ackermann
Radiation Safety Director

510 East 22nd Street

Lombard, IL 60148

SUBJECT : NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 45-25287-01/97-91
Dear Mr. Ackermann:

Thank you for your response of March 15, 1997, to our Notice of Violation,
;gsugg ggzggbggary 13, 1997, concerning activities conducted under NRC License

In your res?onse to the violation of 10 CFR 30.34(b), you indicated that
Professional Services Industries, Inc. (PSI) had no control over the failure
of Geo Design Consultants to notify the NRC of the transfer of ownership to
PSI and that you notified the NRC of the transfer in a letter dated

October 16, 1996. Upon further review of this issue, the NRC has determined
that the violation of 10 CFR 30.34(b) would have been more appropriately
assessed against Geo Design Consultants, an entity that no longer exists.
PSI's operation under the Geo Design license that was transferred without the
requisite notification and approval of NRC could constitute a violation of

10 CFR 30.3 (operating without a license). However, on the basis of all the
facts of this case, we are withdrawing the violation of 30.34(b) and
considering the issue closed.

We will examine your corrective actions during a future inspection. Your
cooperation in this matter is appreciated.

5

Thomas R. DeckJr. Acting Chief
Materials Licensing/Inspection Branch 1
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

Sincerely,
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April 1, 1997

Professional Services Industries, Inc.

ATTN: Mr. Adam C. Ackermann
Radiation Safety Director

510 East 22nd Street

Lombard, IL 60148

SUBJECT : NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 45-.5355-01/97-91

Dear Mr. Ackermann:

Thank you for your response of March 15, 1997, to our Notice of Violation,
;ssusg ggzggbggary 13, 1997, concerning activities conducted under NRC License
0. 45- -01.

In your res?onse to the violation of 10 CFR 30.34(b), you indicated that
Professional Services Industries, Inc. (PSI) had no control over the failure
of Geo Design Consultants to notify the NRC of the transfer of ownership to
PSI and that you notified the NRC of the transfer in a letter dated

October 16, 1996. Upon further review of this issue, the NRC has determined
that the violation of 10 CFR 30.34(b) would have been more appropriately
assessed against Geo Design Consultants, an entity that no longer exists.
PSI's operation under the Geo Design license that was transferred without the
requisite notification and approval ®f NRC could constitute a violation of

10 CFR 30.3 (operating without a license). However, on the basis of all the
facts of this case, we are withdrawing violation of 30.34(b) and
considering the issue closed.

We will examine your corrective actions during a future inspection. Your
cooperation in this matter is appreciated.

Sincerely,

(original signed by
T. R. Decker)

Thomas &. Decker, Acting Chief

Materials Licensing/Inspection
Branch 1

Division of Nuclear Materials Safety
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